### The



# House Special

**VOLUME XVI** 

**OCTOBER 1996** 

NO. 8

#### PRESIDENT'S REPORT

#### Gordon Frank, President

#### Thank You!

A warm thanks to Jim Moyers for so graciously agreeing to become the Vice Chair of the Hearings Subcommittee, a function of the Committee. Jim's extensive Covenants background as a member of the Virginia Bar accompanied by a pleasant easy-going personality is a welcome addition to the Sub-Committee which is chaired bν Howie McClennan. I thank all of the members for the gift of their time and effort.

#### Good and Welfare

Although I was sorry to learn that Art Brill had to be hospitalized for a while, I was delighted to see him home and apparently recovering rapidly. Welcome home Art. Many of us are looking forward to hearing your voice raised in song once again with the Alexandria Singers. Also, Mimi and I met Dorothy Shannon during a Friday shopping trip to our local Giant. We share with Dorothy's sister, Mildred Anderson, feelings of relief that Dorothy has returned after a brief hospitalization.

I am pleased to report that Betty McLaurin, the supervisor of our housekeeping staff, is recovering nicely at home from her recent surgery. Betty's hospital room was filled with flowers and visitors. We all wish her a speedy recovery and look forward to having her back with us very soon.

#### SKYLINE CLUBS

Those of us who are original owners may still remember the attractive offers from the Skyline Clubs to join the health club at a charter member rate. Although I am not a charter member, I did eventually join. Along with three other Board members, I have enjoyed the use of the health club and its associated facilities for several years. Recently I met with Mary Grace Murry, a marketing assistant, to explore how more Skyline House residents can benefit from the proximity and facilities of the Skyline Clubs. In addition to individual benefits, the Club does make the Skyline House location more attractive and enhances property values here.

I am going to ask the Board to authorize placing in the packet that each new resident receives information about the Skyline Clubs and the many programs they offer. Programs range from special aerobics classes for seniors, to nutrition and diet counseling for all, to summer tennis programs for children. Your comments regarding this plan are invited.

#### MAINTENANCE LOG

Ross McAskill, who monitors the Maintenance Log on behalf of the Physical Plant and Operations Committee, reports that he is seeing new names entering information into the Maintenance Log. I hope that more of us will use



Editor: Law Henderson

Advertising: Skyline House Business Office

(703) 578-4855

Copy Due Date: 20th of the month preceding issue date

Published: Monthly

LETTERS TO THE EDITOR: *The House Special* welcomes brief comments from its readers. Please limit your letters to 250 words and include your name and Unit Number. The Association Board reserves the right to refuse incorrect or improper statements.

ADVERTISING: A rate card, showing the costs and sizes, is available from the Business Office. If there are services and/or tradespeople with whom you have dealt, let the Business Office, 578-4855, know so that we may pursue them as advertisers. The appearance of advertisements in the House Special does not constitute endorsement by the Association.

PUBLISHED BY: SKYLINE HOUSE UNIT OWNERS' ASSOCIATION, INC., 3711 South George Mason Drive, Falls Church, VA 22041-3713, (703) 578-4855.

PRINTED BY:

Curry Printing and Copy Center Alexandria, VA

#### **BOARD OF DIRECTORS**

President Gordon Frank
Vice President Dolores Littles
Treasurer George Beams
Secretary Helen Henderson
Director Richard Noonan
Director Barbara Michelman
Director Michael L. Moore

the Log to inform management of needed repairs or maintenance that might otherwise be overlooked or delayed if not reported. For those of you who are using the Log, "Thank you!" For those who see something that needs attention and do not enter it into the Log, please consider walking the few steps to the front desk and making the problem known by entering it into the Log. All of us will benefit from your thoughtfulness. Thank you.

#### **OWNERS**

Recently I came across an article in the June 1996 issue of the *Managers Report* published by the Community Association Institute. It started me thinking (what again?). As I look back at my life here as one of the original owners of Skyline House (and there are not too many of us left!), I believe that I can categorize three types of owners. First (and those for whom I reserve my warmest smiles) are those owners who give unstintingly of their time and effort to participate in standing and ad-hoc committees, who willingly serve as committee chairs, and who, when called upon, serve on the Board of Directors. Thank you all for your generosity and patience.

Second are those who see condominium living as a "free ride", They do nothing, join nothing and just let their neighbors do it all. They are sort of a "zero," They don't add anything to the community nor do they subtract from it, other than increasing the load on those who are willing to work for the Association and for our common good. I greet these folks with a small, wistful smile, hoping they will begin to contribute their time and energy.

Finally, there is a category of abusive owners which author James K. Baughman, Sr., defines in his June article "Abusive Owners Can Cost Associations a Lot of Money". Mr. Baughman says an abusive owners in one who:

 "verbally, viciously, attacks management, directors, or other owners in board and annual meetings"

- "insults rental guests because he dislikes their use of the pool or the additional traffic"
- "endangers the condominium property by refusing to cooperate in the emergency key bank"
- "disagrees with condominium law, documents or board policy and vents anger by attacking management"
- "aggressively forces his personal interpretation of condominium law and documents onto board members is not only abusive, he burdens the association with enormous legal risk"
- "acts as self-appointed policeman, personally harassing guests over minor 'rule' infractions"
- "continually harangues to increase the load of "rules" on rental guests is abusive and is really trying to destroy the rental program"
- "personally interferes with management responsibility"
- "constantly criticizes and slanders every manager".

Abusive owners are NOT owners who are quietly

and politely suggesting - even "lobbying for" - changes and improvements. They are hostile and aggressive, loudly and rudely forcing their wishes on management, committees and the Board. For those who fit the description of an abusive owner, the foregoing may help you to understand why, although the Board, the committees, management and staff will continue to treat you most courteously despite your behavior, I shall reserve my smiles, wistful or otherwise, to those who, as Howie McLennan has taught me, "can disagree without being disagreeable!"

If you are a contributing owner, thank you again. May your numbers increase. If you are a "zero effect" owner, please consider how you can contribute to ease the load on those who are active, and perhaps, even soothe your conscience a bit. To those who are abusive, you might ask yourself whether your behavior is helping or hindering achieving a better living environment here at Skyline House for all of us.

#### THE DUCKS

Last time I reported that the duck family which was evicted from the pool was doing well in their new home. A more recent report indicates that all 11 baby ducks had survived up until now, a highly unusual success story. And the possibility exists that the ducks have been "imprinted" with our location and we, as the Boy Scouts advise, should "be prepared" for their return next year.



IRA KERN, GRI

Office: 703/960-8900 Home: 703/578-1666 FAX: 703/960-1305

ALEXANDRIA / Mt. VERNON OFFICE 5845 Richmond Highway, Suite 150 Alexandria, Virginia 22303-1865

SA-8 LAUNDRY DETERGENT Low Sudsing! Bio-Degradable!

AMVOX (202) 310-2818



CHARLEY ROBERTS

Authorized Distributor, A.D.A. No. 800247

5119A Leesburg Pike, Box 260 FAX (703) 845-0174 Falls Church, VA 22041

#### General Manager's Corner

#### Fall Window Washing

It's that time again! You have one more chance in 1996 to get your exterior windows cleaned and shined.

All unit exterior windows (except balcony windows) will be washed on October 28th. Screen removal schedules are posted at the Front Desk. If you are not able to remove your screens, the Association will provide assistance. Due to the large number of screens around Skyline House, Management asks that healthy & able bodied persons remove & replace their own screens. Screen clips (at \$7.31 per pack of four) may be purchased at the Front Desk.

Our usual participation in window washing runs between 35-40%. If the screens aren't down we cannot wash the windows. Thanks for doing your part!

#### Staff Snippets

There are two new employees who have joined our team at Skyline House. We wish to welcome Joselito (Joel) Fernando as our In-Unit Mechanic. Joel who hails from the Phillipines began with us in early August. His background is in electrical engineering.

We also would like to welcome Jose Dominguez to our Housekeeping staff. Jose has been with us since early September. Please welcome these folks when you see them.

## What Happens When A Rule Is Broken ???

Have you ever been the recipient of one of "those letters" sent to you by the Association stating that you have broken one of the "Golden Rules?" If you have, you are not alone. There has been a significant increase in the number of action/complaint forms being submitted to Management.

Still topping the list of offenses are tailgating, no headlights in the garage and noise. Several residents have asked Management to explain what happens if someone repeatedly violates the house rules. A possible scenario may go like this:

1. Management receives a completed complaint form from a resident describing what type of violation took place and identifying the alleged violator.

Management responds with an informational letter and/or a telephone call to the alleged violator reminding them of the pertinent rule or policy.

2. A second complaint of the same kind is submitted to Management.

Management responds in writing to the violator stating that this is a second offense, re-stating the rule or policy and advising the resident that a third offense will result in a hearing before the Covenants Hearing Sub-Committee.

3. A third complaint comes in to Management.

Management sends out a certified letter to the resident informing them that they have again broken the rules and must attend a mandatory hearing. In the case of a non owner resident, the unit owner must also appear.

- 4. The Hearing Sub-Committee meets, hears the case and renders a decision based on all of the facts presented. The penalty phase can range from the loss of facility privileges to the assessment of administrative fees.
- 5. All parties concerned are notified in writing of the committee's decision.

The above is a snap-shot of our process. It should be mentioned that in the case of non-owner residents, copies of all correspondence are sent to the attention of the unit owner. The unit owner is held ultimately responsible in all matters concerning his/her unit.

The good news is that only a few cases ever result in a hearing. We have found that proper communication with our residents takes care of the majority of problems before they reach the hearing phase.

We are however here to help, so if you happen to witness someone breaking one of our "golden rules," please bring it to Management's attention via the action form which is available at the Front Desk.

#### **SOME SAFETY TIPS**

1. Never hang over a balcony railing or sit near an open window.

- 2. Do not throw anything from a window or from a balcony.
- 3. Do not open common area doors for others, let \_\_ them use their key.
- 4. Always walk in well lit areas.
- 5. Remove valuables from your automobile.

Are you interested in automatic deductions from your checking account for monthly condo fee payments? For more information contact Kathleen Bailey in the Accounting Office at (703) 998-0718 Monday-Friday

#### **COMMUNITY RELATIONS**

ARE YOU UNABLE TO VOTE IN PERSON ON ELECTION DAY? Applications for absentee ballots are available now at the front lobby desk. This completed form must be received in the General Registrar's office by October 29 to receive a ballot by mail.

Candidate Debates. Clinton and Dole will meet Oct 6th in Hartford, Conn., and Oct 16th in San Diego. Vice Presidential debate between Al Gore & Jack Kemp will be held Oct. 2nd in St. Petersburg, Fla.

If you wish to participate in Debate Watch '96 discussions, you may order a leader's guide and suggested questions, plus a report from the Debate Watch Center by calling 1-800-340-8109.

The Mason District Council of Civic Associations meeting on October 16th will be a candidates' forum with Congressman Tom Davis, Mr. Tom Harton and Mr. Charles Levy. The forum, moderated by the League of Women Voters, will be held at 7:15 p.m. at the Mason District Governmental Center, 6507 Columbia Pike.

Press reports indicate that **Home Depot** has signed a 30-year lease with the owner of Seven

Corners Center. **Shoppers' Food Warehouse** is also scheduled to open at Seven Corners in the former Woodward and Lothrop site.

Babies R Us, the Paramus, NJ retailer, has signed a lease to open a superstore in Bailey's Crossroads. It is among the first wave of signe leases nationwide for this new concept which sells clothing, furniture and supplies for newborns and toddlers.

Fox Realty
Property Management

Check Us Out, We're the Best!!!

JoAnn Sisel
Property Manager
Sales & Rentals

591-3388 office
379-8498 home

9411-A Lee Highway, Fairfax, Va. 22031

\*\*\*

#### RECREATION COMMITTEE

#### Tony DiSalvo, Chair

The committee met on September 11 in the East Card Room

A Flea Market is planned for Thursday, November 21 from 7:00 to 8:30 pm in the East Party Room. This is a good time for you to rid yourself of those heirlooms which are taking up so much space. This is also a good time for buyers to purchase those heirlooms that you have looked and longed for.

SELLERS: A table is furnished for you to sell your items. SELLING IS RESTRICTED to Skyline House residents. Call Tony at 824-1958 to reserve a table or if you have any questions. Doors will open at 6:30 for set up. You are, of course, welcome to bring your own table as the number of tables is limited. Just let Tony know.

We continue to get one or two new faces at the monthly TGIF. We are pleased to have them. We still miss our regulars who have not attended for whatever reason. Please come back -- we miss you.

The next TGIF is scheduled for Friday, October 4 at 6:30 pm in the West Party Room. Please join us.

<u>Magazines!!</u> Please save your old magazines and turn them in at the Front Desk for further distribution to the local hospital.

				<del></del>
TGIF	Fri	Oct 4	WPR	6:30 PM
TGIF	Fri	Nov 1	EPR	6:30 PM
Flea Market	Thurs	Nov 21	WPR	7:00PM
RecCom	Wed	Dec 11	WCR	7:30 PM
Annual Holi-				
day Party				
& TGIF	Sat	Dec 14	WPR	7:00PM

## FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE (FMC)

#### Bill Miller, Chair

he revised FMC charter and association procurement policy have been forwarded to the Board of Directors for approval. The revised procurement policy was a coordinated effort between FMC, Physical Plant and Operations Committee (PPOC), and Management.

The review of Management's proposed budget for 1997 has been completed by FMC and is in the final state of preparation by management. Upon completion, the proposed budget will be forwarded to the Board for approval. The FMC and Management have both approved the final revision being forwarded for approval.

FMC and PPOC have jointly approved the management recommended elevator contract and the recommendation of management to replace the second expansion joint on the garage "A" level.

Included in the 1997 proposed budget is a recommended appropriation to have our Auditor, Goldkland, Cavanaugh and Associates, P.C., review the contributions to the replacement reserve to determine the amount that each unit owner may add to their Tax Basis at the time they sell their unit. This increases the amount that may be deducted from the gross sale price when the unit is sold. This process will be updated each year and a report provided listing the amount by year that may be deduced.



Skyline House Good Neighbors October 1996

Charlie Roberts 998-6080 Marilyn Fenton 931-5116